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NEXT G.V.A.M. MEETING  
 

Saturday 10/10/20 1:00pm at the Honeoye Public Library 
(8708 Main St. Honeoye) 

This date/time is reserved but tentative as the library is not currently allowing group meetings due to COVID-19 
restrictions. Max will pass along info to the membership when that changes and meetings become definite. 

 
 

Did You Know? 

By Nick Trezza 
 

I hope everyone is happy and healthy and Covid-free. I've been telling everyone that I'm waiting for summer to 
get here and itΩs already gone! Oh wellΧ Ladies and gentlemen and children of all ages, itΩs time for Did You 
Know? 
 
Back in 1958 North American was developing a Mach 3 strategic bomber. It was the XB-70 Valkyrie. The program 
was on and off again due to political reasons (we all know how that goes). Two prototypes were eventually made 
and the maiden flight finally occurred in Sept. of 1964. In June 
of 1966 the plane was going through a few flight tests when 
one of the F-104 chase planes suddenly veered into the wing 
of the XB-70 and both aircraft came crashing down. One XB-
70 crew member and the F-104 pilot died. After a big 
investigation, and still to this day, no conclusion was reached 
as to why it had happened. The other remaining prototype 
was shipped to Wright Patterson USAF Museum because the 
project was too expensive to continue. The project cost US taxpayers $1.5 billion or 10 times their weight in gold. 
 

Next item; Louis Bleriot was a Frenchman who was the first to 
fly across the English Channel in the early 1900s. He formed a 
company and designed a biplane called the Bleriot 115. Now this 
was a monster biplane with a wingspan of 82'. As far as the 
fuselage goes, picture a very large pickle with an upswept tail 
section. It had 4 engines, 2 on the upper wing and one on each 
side of the fuselage. It had a crew of 3 and could carry 8 
passengers. Besides having miles of flying wires, it had 10 pairs 
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of struts with cross bracing and 8 wheels. After all this, the company built 2 of them and every time they tried to 
fly the plane it would crash. Two primary problems were 1; fully loaded it weighed 5 1/2 tons and 2; they couldn't 
get it to go over 62 mph. Back to the drawing board. 
 
The last item is a plane that was called the Christmas Bullet. It was designed in 1918 by a guy named William 

Christmas. It was a biplane but looked like a refrigerator box with 2 
wings and a tail. Again, they could barely get the thing in the air and 
every time it did fly it came crashing down and killed the pilot. In 
my opinion, if I was a pilot and I was supposed to give this plane its 
maiden flight, after one quick look if I had any brains at all I would 
say, "I'm not getting in that thing, I don't care how much youΩre 
gonna pay me." Again, back to the drawing board. 
 

Well, thatΩs it for me gang. Get out there and fly!!!... Nick T. V.P.   
 

 

Tips and Tricks 

 
IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƴŜŀǘ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘǊƛŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ƳƛƎƘǘ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ƘŀƴŘȅ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴΦ CƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ƴƛŎŜ ƴŜŀǘ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƘƻƭŜǎ ƛƴ 
balsa this do-it-yourself hole saw works pretty well. Pick a wooden dowel the same diameter as the holes you 
want to make. Run a drill bit down through the center, affix a hobby/scalpel blade to the outside and voila! An 
ŜŀǎȅΣ ǉǳƛŎƪΣ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ƘƻƭŜ ǎŀǿΧ 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LǘΩǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǿŀǊƳ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜ ŦƭȅƛƴΩΗ 
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Photos from the Field 

 

 Yep, lump me in there with everyone else  Man (Chris) cannot live on RC planes alone 

The new shelter donated by Chris KeeferΩs Mom Look out, Dick! TheyΩre cominΩ for ya! 

Jim McBrideΩs son, David, donated a wonderful hand-crafted bench which will serve as a nice long-term tribute to Eric and Gail 

Nick makes ready for some glow fuel action Bill getting ready to get busy with a hot rod 


